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(Provisional Translation)

Comments oftheGovernmentofJapanon2002NationalTrade Estimate(NTE)Report

6. Service Barriers

(2)Professional Services
(b)LegalServices

The Program for Promoting Justice System Reform, adopted by the Cabinet council meeting
on March 19, 2002, includes deregulation of requirements for specified joint enterprises
(tokutei-kyodo-jigyo) and notes that a related bill will be submitted to the ordinary session of the
Diet in 2003. Japan will take appropriate measures fromtheviewpointofpromoting cooperation
and collaboration between Bengoshi and Gaikokuho-Jimu-Bengoshi (Gaiben).

It is not considered unreasonable to prohibit Gaiben from employing Bengoshi because if
allowed, it would mean that a Gaiben can practically perform legal business regarding Japanese
laws through directing Japanese Bengoshi, thereby contradicting the purporse of the Special
Measures Law Concerning the Handling of Legal Business by Foreign Lawyers, which limits the
scope of business.

Under the current law, Gaiben is allowed to perform legal business regarding third-country
law provided that Gaiben obtain written advice on each issue from competent persons. Japan
does not seethisas discriminatory restrictions.

The year the lawwasamendedtoallow tokutei-kyodo-jigyo was 1994.

The requests from the U.S. have been delivered to the Japan Federation of Bar Associations,
however, it is not possible for the Japanese Government to interfere in matters related to

autonomy of theJapan Federation of Bar Associations.



